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November 30, 2020 
 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 

 

 

 
  

Dear : 

 

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts, Board of Registration in Medicine (the 

“Board”), hereby responds to the above-referenced public records request, received on 

November 22, 2020 (the “request”), wherein you requested “Would you kindly send all 

the complaints, disciplined, closed claim reports, lawsuits, license applications and 

reapplications, references, statutory reports, resumes, and everything else in your file 

pertaining to Joshua H. St. Louis, M.D. License Number 273183.” 

 

Enclosed are 35 pages of records responsive to your request, which consists of Dr. 

Applewhite’s initial and renewal applications, and one waiver to permit the release of his 

information.  Please be advised that certain portions of the applications have been 

redacted and/or some records withheld from production due to an exemption pursuant to 

G.L. c. 4, § 7(26), as specified below: 

 

• Personal information, including but not limited to social security numbers, 

drug provider identification numbers, home addresses, personal telephone 

numbers, personal email addresses, and dates of birth (see G.L. c. 4, § 

7(26)(a) and (c); see also G.L. c. 66A, § 2; see also G.L. c. 93H; see also 

Board Policy 98-02); and 

 

• Physician evaluations and/or evaluative files, including but not limited to 

character evaluations, academic evaluations, and academic transcripts (see 

G.L. c. 4, § 7(26)(c)). 

 

Dr. St. ouis has no closed complaints or disciplinary history with the Board 

 



The Board reserves the right to retrieve any exempted, privileged, or otherwise 

protected materials inadvertently included in this production. Any such production is not, 

and shall not be considered or deemed, a waiver of any applicable privileges or 

protections from disclosure. 

 

The Board now considers this request closed. 

 

If you believe the agency has violated G.L. c. 66, § 10, pursuant to G.L. c. 66, § 

10A, and 950 CMR 32.08(1), you may submit an appeal to the Supervisor of Public 

Records in the Office of the Secretary of the Commonwealth or seek judicial review by 

commencing a civil action in Suffolk Superior Court. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Tara Douglas 

Assistant General Counsel 

 

Enclosure 
 

 










































































